MILNATHORT AND ORWELL COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Draft minutes of the meeting held via Zoom on Thursday, April 8, 2021
In attendance:- CCllrs Malcolm Thomson (Chairman), Sean Colebourn (treasurer); Andy McCrae (secretary); Michelle Kirkbright; associate member Kevin Heneghan; PKCllrs Callum Purves; Willie Robertson; Richard Watters and one member of the public. The meeting was chaired by CCllr Thomson. Apologies were received from CCllrs Andrea Ward and Craig Williams.
Police matters:
· There were no matters arising.
Minutes of the previous meeting: The minutes of the January meeting were proposed by CCllr Colebourn and seconded by CCllr McCrae. There were no matters arising.
Correspondence:
· Hourglass Scotland - Brian Replay (Development Manager) would like to attend a meeting to discuss strategies to help safeguard older people.
· SSEN Transmission - £280,000 fund to help protect and enhance the resilience of those most vulnerable. The deadline for applications is 10/06/2021 at https://www.ssen.co.uk/RCF/
· PKC Winter Services - Comments are wanted regarding the provision of winter services e.g. gritting and road clearing. The deadline for responses is 18/04/2021.
Planning matters:
· There were no applications of note to discuss.
Roads:
· U66 DUNCRIEVIE TO HILTON ROAD - Carriageway patching repair works. It is to be effective from the 19th April 2021 for a period of two weeks. The order will temporarily prohibit all vehicles from driving and temporarily prohibit parking and loading (both sides) of the U66 Duncrievie to Hilton Road from its junction with the C414 Glenfarg.
· WHINFIELD DRIVE – KINROSS - Scottish Water Maintenance works. It is to be effective from the 17th June 2021 for a period of one day. The order will temporarily prohibit all vehicles from driving, parking and loading (both sides) of Whinfield Drive, Kinross from its junction with the A922 Springfield Road.
· GALLOWHILL ROAD – KINROSS - Installation of a Toucan crossing. It is to be effective on the 12th April 2021 for a period of four weeks. The order will promote a temporary suspension of loading and parking on both sides of the carriageway on Gallowhill Road from its junction with Gallowhill Gardens.
Councillors’ reports:
· PKCllr Richard Watters raised the planned installation of a new Toucan Crossing at Gallowhill Road in Kinross to ensure the Community Council had the opportunity to pass comment on the new crossing.
· PKCllr Callum Purves brought up the current drainage issues at Lathro Meadows and the impact this will have on phase 2 of the development. Scottish Water have said that the drainage system is not up to standard for phase 1 and we await the reporter’s final decision on phase 2.
· PKCllr Callum Purves also commented on the new Kinross-shire Forum. There has been broad community support for this new initiative and Community Councillors will have the opportunity to review the arrangements and make comments before it is formalised.
· PKCllr Callum Purves raised the planned new forestry at Meikle Seggie – There are concerns about the impact this new forestry will have on residential water supply, road safety (traffic), and an existing residential wind turbine. Forestries do not require planning permission but there is a consultation process that they must undertake before they receive funding. PKCllr raised the existing issue of the water supply drying up during dry summers and was worried that the forestry would exacerbate this issue. CCllr Thomson will make a formal submission on these grounds.

Other matters:
· Comment on the March litter pick - A big well done to Stuart Brown for organising the litter pick at the end of March. 30 bags of rubbish were collected and there was a fantastic turn out. Hopefully, people will take note and take their litter to the bins in future to prevent volunteers having to sacrifice their valuable time. Many thanks to Glenfarg for the loaning of litter picking tools.
· Request for contribution for a memorial bench for David Henry – The Community Council will explore funding options for the bench and determine an appropriate location for the bench.
· Update on Gig On A Truck – It was noted that Kinross had booked their performance for 26th June 2021. The Community Council will seek to book a performance later in the summer to ensure there is not a clash.

Date of next meeting: The next meeting of Milnathort and Orwell Community Council will be held via Zoom at 7pm on Thursday, May 13th, 2021. Anyone who wishes to attend is asked to contact communitycouncilmilnathort@gmail.com
